
Safety Committee Minutes

August 26, 2022

Zoom

Members Present:
Erin Murray, Joe Spirko, Brenda Lakis, Stephanie Flores, Merritt Jacob, Tracey Velekei, Brian
Fidati, Gary Lieberman, Brett Fulton, Brian Blenis, Roberto Rivera, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Jess
Bien, Mike Becker, Eric Covell, Lori Dimmick.

Members Absent:
Lindsey Porembo, Katherine Kressler, Diane Dologite

Minutes:
Brynnmarie Dorsey proposed a motion to approve the minutes from the July meeting, Jess Bien
seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved by the Committee.

Accidents & Injuries:
1 new injury reported - trip and fall injury while vacuuming, reportable due to stitches required in
nose & mouth area.
1 open case.

Building and Grounds Inspections:
Joe Spirko reported that East and 2201 were the last to be inspected and they are done. The
CA and Trexler Pavilion are next.
Mike Becker reported that the wooden fence at Robertson is being repaired.
Brett Fulton reported that the brick areas in front of Seegers, the Library, & the arch under
Trumbower have been repaired.
Walson blacktop is scheduled for repair in the upcoming weeks.
Roberto Rivera reported that 5 trees have been cut down and the trees in Parents Plaza have
been pruned.

Fire and Lock-down drills:
A new employee inquired about fire and lock-down drills on campus.
Brian Fidati said that he can set up an active shooter training for new employees.
There are 3 sessions for students in September, then faculty and staff would be after that.
Brenda Lakis mentioned that fire drills used to be held in Haas & the Academic Bldgs, but there
was pushback from faculty about disrupting class.

RCMD Trainings:
Erin Murray asked if there was any interest in the trainings that are offered by RCMD.
She will look into possible slips/trips/falls training.



AED Units:
All units have been installed by EMS students.
Looking into recycling old units.

Miscellaneous:
Eric Covell pointed out that there is a pile of brush behind the CA, occupying some parking
spaces. Per Roberto, the pile would be cleared by Monday, 8/29.

A survey was taken in regard to holding future meetings in person, majority agreed, Erin will
look into rooms.

Next Meeting:

September 30th, 2022

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Dimmick


